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DATE:  MARCH 25, 2025  
 
TO: JAMES PARAJON, CITY MANAGER  
 
FROM: ROBERT SNYDER, CHIEF INTERNAL AUDITOR  
   
SUBJECT:      ALEXANDRIA FIRE DEPARTMENT, OFFICE OF EMERGENCY 

MANAGEMENT, VIRGINIA DEPARTMENT OF EMERGENCY 
MANAGEMENT DESK REVIEW (FS25-07) 

   
 

Background  
In December 2024 the Virginia Department of Emergency Management (VDEM) informed the 
City of Alexandria Fire Department (AFD), Office of Emergency Management (OEM) that they 
would be conducting a desk review pertaining to several grants totaling $9,309,214.84. The 
grants involved in this review are listed below:  
 

- EMPG – FY2023 – City of Alexandria 
- PA 4512 – 150856 – City of Alexandria COVID-19 Project 
- PA 4512 – 172896 – Vaccination Site Project 
- SHSP 2022 - Firefighting Foam Equipment & Training 
- SHSP 2022 – SHSP22 Alexandria Fire Department HazMat Team 
- SHSP 2022 – Enhancing Response Capabilities of AFD SW 

 
Discussion 
VDEM also gave AFD instructions to complete a monitoring preparation document that 
requested the following documents prior to the desk review: 
 

- Ledger reports charged to each grant for the award period, the financial audit for the prior 
2 years, and the indirect cost and fringe rate agreements 

- Financial and administrative files for grants under review 
- List of awardees and files for each sub-award related to grant projects 
- Policies and procedures manuals 
- Quarterly progress reports and general ledger reconciliations for each grant 
- Supporting documentation for expenditures and payments charged to grants 
- Evidence that interest accrued is in compliance with grant requirements.  
- Copies of contracts/agreements over $5,000, all position descriptions for personnel whose 

salaries were charged to grants, and all equipment inventory listings.  
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During the desk review OEM was able to produce all the documents requested above. There 
were a few supplemental procurement related documents as well as photo documentation that 
VDEM requested OEM provide. On February 26th, 2025, VDEM contacted OEM and informed 
them that after providing the additional documents they have completed the desk review. They 
informed AFD that the completed monitoring form would act as the clearing/summarizing 
document for the review. No findings or recommendations were issued by VDEM.  
 
OIA Analysis of Fire/OEM Engagements:  
No engagements have been reported involving OEM for the past several years and the last 
engagement we have tracked involving the Fire Department concerned a FEMA monitoring 
review of the Staffing for Adequate Fire & Emergency Response (SAFER) grant. No findings or 
recommendations resulted from that engagement either.  
 
Conclusion: 
Based on the department’s completion of the measures specified by VDEM we consider this 
engagement closed. Should you have any questions, please contact me at 
internalaudit@alexandriava.gov or via phone at 703.746.4742. 
 
  
 

https://media.alexandriava.gov/docs-archives/internalaudit/fs2204safergrantdeskmonitoringvisit.pdf?_gl=1*rdjiyd*_ga*MTQ1MjkxODU1MC4xNzI3NzgyMzIx*_ga_249CRKJTTH*MTc0MjkwNjYzOS4yMTMuMS4xNzQyOTA2Njc4LjAuMC4w
mailto:internalaudit@alexandriava.gov

